                                             Lake Weed Management Committee 
				Tuesday, September 27, 2022
                                   Regular Meeting/Goshen Town Hall
                                                     7:00 pm
                                     In Person & Zoom Meeting        
[bookmark: _Hlk115249836][bookmark: _Hlk115249881][bookmark: _Hlk109805705]                The Regular Lake Weed Management Committee was held on September 27,2022 at the Goshen Town Hall and Zoom. Present were Michele Fitzpatrick (TL), Simon Ellis (WSP), Lida Exstein (DP), Joe Welsh (DP),) and Marty Harris (TL). Absent were Chris Kennavane (WL)and Chris Sanders. 
[bookmark: _Hlk67053629]                  The meeting was called to order by Mark Harris at 7:00. A motion to approval of Minutes for August 27th was made by Marty and 2nd by Lida and approved.
1. Individual lake reports on lake activities 
      A. Woodridge:  No Report
      B. Dog Pond: Planning on Hydro raking starting on 9-10 or 9-17 to be done by New England Aquatics. Active management to the late during the summer is impossible with Goshen’s Summer Camp daily use of the lake. 
      C. West Side, Reports that they did their PercellaCor treatment on August 4th and results have been good. It has been effective against Lilly Pads in effecting their leaves but did not kill the plant itself. Suction harvesting worked well against the Curley Leaf Pondweed. They reported the fire on a party boat and foam being used on fire. A detailed discussion followed verifying that DEEP was there and stated that the foam would have no adverse effects on the lakes. Simon also shared a map of catch basins around West Side.
       D. Tyler Lake, Water quality is excellent and so is weed control.  Testing of Sonar levels below what was permitted by DEEP but too late in the season for 3rd application to be effective. Water level has come back up and our residents are getting their boats out without trouble. Solitude will do their final survey in October later than normal because of shortage of personnel. 
Other business. Michele wants a group effort on the sediment filters for storm water control so that we my access special funding and coordinate with thru the Town.
 A motion to adjourn at 7:23 by Michele, 2nd by Joe and unanimously approved

Respectfully submitted

Mark S. Harris, Chairman
